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Dear Mrs Sear 
 
We refer to your request where you asked: 

“Dear Prime Minister's Office, 
  
I have a few questions I would like to ask under the freedom of information act. 
  
Firstly I would like to know truthfully if Covid-19 is a real virus? Has it been suc-
cessfully isolated and purified? If not, why not? I would like to see all documents 
you have relating to this. 
  
Secondly, I would like to truthfully know if this virus is being exploited by the gov-
ernment for financial gain? 
We all know certain members have shares in pharmaceutical companies, is this 
the real reason vaccines are being pushed? I would like to see a list of all gov-
ernment members who own shares in pharmaceutical companies and a list of 
those companies currently being funded to come up with a vaccine and any other 
documentation you have relating to this. 
  
Whilst on the subject of vaccines, is it true that Bill Gates has given money to the 
government, and if so, why? There is an assumption that it is to do with Agenda 



 

 

21 and depopulation, is this actually true? I would like to see a full copy of the UK 
Agenda 21 if you would be so kind as to provide this.”  
 

  
I am writing to advise you that following a search of our paper and electronic records, 
Cabinet Office holds some of the information you requested. Please note the infor-
mation is exempt under section 21(1) of the Freedom of Information Act. Section 21 ex-
empts information if this information is reasonably accessible to the applicant by other 
means. Section 21 is an absolute exemption and the Cabinet Office is not required to 
consider whether the public interest favours disclosure of this information. 
  
Cabinet Office can confirm that the answer to your question “Firstly I would like to know 
truthfully if Covid-19 is a real virus?” is that the coronavirus in question is a real virus, 
and Covid-19 is a real disease.  
  
Cabinet Office does not hold any information on your question “Has it been successfully 
isolated and purified? If not, why not? I would like to see all documents you have relat-
ing to this.”. You may wish to contact the Department of Health and Social Care, which 
may hold this information, at the following link: https://contactus.dhsc.gov.uk/  
  
To answer your question “Secondly, I would like to truthfully know if this virus is being 
exploited by the government for financial gain?” the answer is no. 

  
You also asked: 
  

“We all know certain members have shares in pharmaceutical companies, is this 
the real reason vaccines are being pushed? I would like to see a list of all gov-
ernment members who own shares in pharmaceutical companies and a list of 
those companies currently being funded to come up with a vaccine and any other 
documentation you have relating to this.” 

 
Below you can find information on the financial interests of MPs and Lords and the 
House of Commons Code of Conduct: 

• Register of Members' Financial Interests 
• House of Commons Code of Conduct 

 
You also asked: 
 

There is an assumption that it is to do with Agenda 21 and depopulation, is this 
actually true? I would like to see a full copy of the UK Agenda 21 if you would be 
so kind as to provide this.  



 

 

 
There is a paper produced by the UN Division for Sustainable Development Goals and 
the UK has published Agenda 2030 to deliver the Global Goals. 
 
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact the FOI Team quoting the ref-
erence number above. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish 
to request an internal review, you should write to: 
 
Eirian Walsh Atkins 
Cabinet Office 
70 Whitehall 
London 
SW1A 2AS 
 
email: foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk 
 
You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for 
internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was 
issued. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to 
the Information Commissioner for a decision.  Generally, the Commissioner cannot 
make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the 
Cabinet Office.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
Yours sincerely 
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Cabinet Office 
 
 
 


